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PROCEEDINGS 
 
CHAIR SELBY calls the Finance Committee to order and passes the gavel to Trustee Derr to act 
as chair for this meeting.   
 
TRUSTEE DERR asks for a roll call and states that Trustee Boerner is not present yet.  She asks 
for any announcements.  There being none, she moves to the approval of the agenda. 
 
TRUSTEE COOKE makes a motion to approve the agenda for the August 2, 2018, Finance 
Committee meeting. 
 
TRUSTEE MICHAEL seconds. 
 
There being no objection, the motion is approved. 
 
CHAIR DERR asks for any ethics disclosures.  There being none, she moves to the minutes of 
April 19, 2018. 
 
TRUSTEE MICHAEL makes a motion to approve the minutes of April 19, 2018. 
 
TRUSTEE SELBY seconds. 
 
There being no objection, the motion is approved. 
 
STAFF REPORTS 
 
CHAIR DERR notes that Trustee Boerner is present. 
 
CASH MANAGEMENT REPORT 
 
MR. STEMP states that this report is a first look at where the year was finished.  This was drawn 
on the information at hand, as well as some estimates of things that have not yet been determined 
or recorded.  He continues that it has been a very positive year for the Trust.  He begins by 
thanking the staff of the Trust Land Office for the help going through the revenues and making 
sure that was as close to a comprehensive report as possible for today.  He starts with the review 
of the report and the very positive results of the Trust Land Office activity.  He states that the 
combined revenues for the Trust show a very healthy year for revenue growth, very healthy 
returns.   
 
CHAIR DERR asks if the format of this report will be changed for next year.  
 
MR. STEMP replies that the recommendation from Trustee Cooke was to help present the 
transfers in and out in that section, putting all the activity in one place.  He states that he would 
like to have an opportunity to share that with Trustee Selby, as the committee chair, and make 
sure there is a consensus on that, and then will present to all the trustees.  He continues going 
through the report, explaining as he goes along.  He states that the second page of the report is 
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largely informational in nature.  He points out the details of the investment activities from the 
different portfolios.  There has been some volatility in the stock market, and there has been a 
little bit of interest rate change, as well.  He continues that this is a very positive result for the 
Trust, and is a useful benchmark getting further into the committee meeting in talking about the 
revenue forecast and expectations for the future.   
 
CHAIR DERR asks for any questions. 
 
TRUSTEE COOKE states the that Permanent Fund principal shows a decline of over $6 million.  
He asks if that is just unrealized losses, like market losses. 
 
MR. STEMP replies yes, and states that the activities are segregated.  He explains the unrealized 
adjustments and the realized activity.  He states that it is largely an accounting convention and 
not a hard loss for the Trust. 
 
CHAIR DERR asks if there was a GASB change that caused this to recognize unrealized gains 
or losses. 
 
MR. STEMP replies that is correct.  The GASB standard takes all of those adjustments into 
income in the current year as a governmental or public unit.  He continues, that is their reporting 
standard.  He adds that in looking at the APFC investment earnings total, the net results of both 
realized and unrealized gains as a positive of $45.2 million.   
 
MR. ABBOTT states that this is one of the vagaries of this report; the good news shows up in the 
reserves, and the bad news shows up under principal.  He adds that the GASB rules and others 
suggest that this is the way it should be presented.  He continues that it is all real money, and it is 
just a question of how the accounting system treats it and how it is reported that year.   
 
A brief discussion ensues. 
 
CHAIR DERR moves to the planning items and the Land Office operating budget. 
 
LAND OFFICE OPERATING BUDGET 
 
MR. STEMP states that the overall spending plan has not changed, but we are giving a more 
precise look at what to expect. 
 
TRUSTEE SELBY makes a motion that the Finance Committee recommends that the Alaska 
Mental Health Trust Authority Board of Trustees approve the Trust Land Office operating 
budget for FY20 in the amount of $4,539,200. 
 
TRUSTEE COOKE seconds. 
 
MR. MENEFEE walks through the ’18, ’19, and ’20 management plan.  He states that fiscal year 
’18 is within operating expenditure expectations and were approved by the trustees at $4,568,375 
for fiscal year ’19.  The figures were relooked at and were revised down slightly, because it was 
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found that some things will not cost as much.  That amount is down to $4,539,200.  He continues 
that for fiscal year ’20, using the same funding, there is no increase.  It is a zero increase in the 
budget.  He explains the difference in revenue in more detail with the layout of what is in the 
spreadsheet.   
 
A discussion ensues on the budget. 
 
CHAIR DERR asks for any other questions about the TLO operating budget.  There being none, 
she calls the vote. 
 
There being no objection, the motion is approved. 
 
TRUSTEE SELBY makes a motion that the Finance Committee recommend that the Full Board 
of Trustees approve the FY20 Trust Authority Office MHT administrative of $4,135,321.   
 
TRUSTEE EASLEY seconds. 
 
MR. ABBOTT states that staff is recommending a flat-funded budget for the FY20 operating 
budget.  He continues that Allison Biastock has accepted the offer to replace Carley Lawrence, 
and the Governor’s Office yesterday approved that hiring choice.  She will be joining the Trust 
as the new chief communications officer.  At that point, we will be fully staffed.  He adds that in 
the last budget approval, the Legislature did give the authority to add a PCN for a new position, 
and we have not decided on whether to do that or not.   
 
CHAIR DERR asks for any other questions.  There being none, she calls the vote. 
 
There being no objection, the motion is approved. 
 
REVENUE FORECAST 
 
CHAIR DERR moves to the revenue forecast. 
 
MR. STEMP states that there is a one-page summary in the packet on the FY20 revenue forecast.  
He continues that it is based around four major legs.  The investment returns are the largest 
portion of the revenue expectations.  The returns have been strong both in this year, as well as in 
the previous year.  He adds that the FY20 results are anticipated to be ahead of the expected 
FY19 results by just under $1 million.  He states that the forecast is for a favorable revenue 
factor of about $850,000, based on strong investment results for the foreseeable future.  He looks 
at the reprogramming that was previously accomplished to support the partnership line item, as 
well as some direction from the CEO to achieve some more efficiency in the activities, a lapsed 
calculation to decline by about $648,000, is in line with previous expectations and comments.  
He states that the third item is the Land Office spendable income, which is continuing to drive 
positive results for the Trust.  It has been outperforming previous expectations with a forecast of 
just under $5 million for FY20, which is a favorable change.  He continues that the GeFONSI 
interest account is the fourth leg; an area where the Trust has a potential up side because of the 
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significant financial resources.  That forecast is under $40,000, for a total aggregate expected 
revenue in FY20 under $30.5 million.   
 
CHAIR DERR asks for questions.  There being none, she moves to the next item on the agenda, 
recognizing Trustee Smith. 
 
TRUSTEE SMITH states that he asked Mr. Stemp for some background on the TADA activity, 
which he received and learned a great deal from.  He asks Mr. Stemp to give a bit of background 
on it. 
 
MR. STEMP replies that the TADA account is a place where the principal receipts that are 
generated from the Land Office activities are temporarily placed.  He explains that the practice 
has been for certain designated projects where the expenses are such that they need to be 
supported separately from the programmatic budgets that the trustees would be approached for 
authorization to draw from that account.  He continues that, in light of past experiences, that 
practice has been moved away from.  Per the CEO’s direction, a more systematic way to manage 
these resources is being looked at.  He adds that this will make what might be available to the 
Trust presently and in the future clearer.  This is just an informational item for the trustees at this 
time.  He states that there is a projection both for FY19 and FY20 activity that is based on the 
Land Office’s expectations.  Forecasted is a significant growth in both years of approximately $8 
million.  He adds that the largest driver of that is coming out of the prospective timber activity.  
He explains that this will bring an expected resource base of around $39.5 million for that 
window of time.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE states his support and asks if this going into the operating account. 
 
MR. STEMP replies yes, and the understanding is that the principal is segregated from the 
income.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE asks if this will operate as a capital account for the TLO. 
 
MR. STEMP replies potentially. 
 
MR. ABBOTT adds that the legislative audit challenged some of the historic uses that the Trust 
has made of that, but generally, that is correct.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE asks if that account received any investment earnings. 
 
MR. STEMP replies that account is largely showing up under the GeFONSI line item as interest 
income.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE asks if, at some point, some portion of the TADA will be transferred into the 
principal.   
 
CHAIR DERR replies that, historically, that has always been done at the November meeting;  
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everything, all the principal, would transfer to the Permanent Fund.  She explains that when the 
university land was sold for $8 million, it was decided to perhaps do something with it, and it 
was placed into the TADA account.  She continues that then capital out of that account started 
being spent.  The way the motion went, trustees deferred transfers to the Permanent Fund.  She 
adds that $33 million will then be a question to discuss, and we would like to have staff 
determine the feasibility of transferring $25 million of that to the Permanent Fund at the 
November meeting.   
 
MR. STEMP states that one of the objectives for today’s conversation is getting direction from 
the Trust board to encourage staff to bring back a plan to the trustees for consideration. 
 
TRUSTEE SELBY states that if that conversation is starting now, he would like to make a 
proposal, that whatever the balance of the TADA account on 10/30/2018, that at the November 
meeting it be transferred to the Permanent Fund. He continues that, at the same time, he would 
like to take $30 million out of the Permanent Fund budget reserves and fund the TADA account 
for the future.  He would like to have the staff develop the cost recovery policy for the amount 
talked about earlier so that going forward $6 million is pulled out of the TADA account in the 
future to finish getting the mine on-line, with the first $6 million of principal being cost recovery 
that would go back into the TADA account.  And only the principal that is gained from the mine 
thereafter would be deposited to the Permanent Fund.  He thinks that if a cost recovery model is 
adopted, the TADA account can be kept fully funded at or near the $30 million mark going 
forward.  He explains this in more detail, and adds that the result will be a fully self-funded 
TADA account with non-principal money permanently into the future of the Trust. 
 
CHAIR DERR states that makes sense.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE states that he would like Trustee Selby’s idea of sort of starting fresh to not 
get confused with this notion of recovering principal from the sale of the land and putting it in 
the Permanent Fund.  He added to also change the TADA name. 
 
TRUSTEE SMITH states that it may be appropriate, with that suggestion, for staff to come back 
with a written recommendation. 
 
MR. ABBOTT states that a recommendation for the Finance Committee consideration can be 
brought to the October meeting for final board action in November.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE talks about updating the TLO regulation to reflect the handling of revenue 
received from land sales, income from commercial property, and recognizing the expenses 
incurred in deriving that income.  He continues that there have been some discussions about the 
need to clean up the language of those regulations to properly account for the expenses incurred 
in developing land and preparing land for sale, et cetera.   
 
MR. MENEFEE states that no regulatory action has been taken at this point.  DNR as a whole 
has gone through a recent thing about increasing fees for services.  It takes more to process 
things than what they are actually earning.  He continues that there would be an extensive 
process to go through for a regulation update.  Some are regulations, and some are statutes. 
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TRUSTEE SELBY asks if the TADA account was ever used for anything other than Trust Land 
Office activity. 
 
MR. STEMP replies not to his knowledge. 
 
TRUSTEE SELBY agrees with Trustee Cooke’s idea of changing the name and making it the 
Trust Land Office Development Account, so it has a different title.  He adds it would be good to 
change it from the TADA. 
 
CHAIR DERR states that is a direction for staff to bring it back to the board at the October 
meeting. 
 
MR. STEMP thanks the chair, and states that a very positive conversation has been opened with 
the Permanent Fund Corporation.  They have been extremely supportive and cooperative 
working with the Trust.  He continues that there has been an information exchange on all of the 
details around the real estate holdings, and they have gone out to competitively shop the holdings 
with several of their different investment managers.  He adds that the previous conversation with 
them was they had about three firms that were interested and were providing, tentatively, price 
points that were very competitive.  He states that there is no formal proposal to present to the 
trustees at this time.  The proposal is anticipated arriving somewhere around August 6th.  He 
continues, that will give some time to do due diligence on that, and prepare a recommendation 
for trustee consideration in a future meeting.  He adds that there is a continued effort and the 
conversations are on track.  They understand the Trust’s mission and the need to maximize 
resources for the beneficiaries.  That is the progress report at this time. 
 
CHAIR DERR asks for any questions. 
 
TRUSTEE EASLEY asks about the scope of the RFP. 
 
MR. STEMP replies that the RFP was not issued.  The Permanent Fund has presented the 
existing seven investment properties in one bundle to see if a manager would be interested in 
overseeing those investments.  He states that the conversations had so far are more of a 
mentorship relationship between the manager and the Trust Land Office.   
 
MR. ABBOTT states that Angela Rodell from the Permanent Fund will be at the September 
board meeting to present an annual review of the Permanent Fund’s performance vis-à-vis as the 
fund manager of both the Mental Health Trust Fund and some of the reserves, as well.  He 
continues that he does not think that, conceivably, a recommendation for action at the September 
board meeting regarding the disposition of the commercial real estate assets that the Trust 
currently owns and manages can be brought forth.  He adds, that would also require the 
Permanent Fund’s trustees to approve the action, as well.  Ms. Rodell is committed to trying to 
make this timeline work so both groups of trustees could address this before the end of 
September.  This could be an optimum solution, if both organizations can support it. 
 
CHAIR DERR states that she received a comment from the city manager in Juneau that Aaron  
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did a wonderful job the last time he was there, and he was very impressed with his ability in 
working with the real estate we have. 
 
MR. MENEFEE thanks Trustee Derr for passing that on.  He states that he also appreciates the 
exceptional job that he does. 
 
CHAIR DERR asks for anything else in regard to the Permanent Fund.  There being none, she 
moves to the status report. 
 
MR. STEMP states that an estimate of the portfolio valuations was done, but in aggregate, the 
total reserves are presented at the top; and at that time it was expected to be about $140-$150 
million.  Those reserves were pegged against the target benchmark of 400 percent of budget to 
support the operations in a downturn for up to four years.  He states that there is a reserve 
benchmark of approximately $117.8 million, and comparing the current reserve amount, which 
will be moving up based on the latest Permanent Fund numbers against the benchmark amount, 
there are assets for the benchmark amount, and that is presented for some background and 
context for this discussion.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE states that the cash management report shows that $142 million was the 
beginning balance in 2017, and the ending balance this year is $158 million. 
 
MR. STEMP explains that this was prepared a week ago without the June numbers. 
 
CHAIR DERR states that there is $158 million there now, and the reserve is $117 million.  She 
asks Trustee Selby if this is where he is suggesting to take the money from to put into the new 
reserve account. 
 
TRUSTEE SELBY replies yes, and then that means there is about $40 million of surplus and 
assets there over the benchmark.  He states that is why he proposed to take $30 million out of 
that to fund the new TADA account.  That will prevent any further discussion with the State 
about whether we ought to be messing with principal.   
 
CHAIR DERR states that the second part of that is an excess of maybe $10 million.  She asks 
Mr. Stemp to figure out what amount of money inflation-proofing would take and bring back to 
the board what should go into the fund for that.  She adds that maybe $10 million can help with 
the deficit on inflation-proofing. 
 
TRUSTEE MICHAEL states that, potentially, there are some big projects on the horizon.  She 
continues that API is going to have some challenges with capital funds when they look at 
expansion.  She thinks there may be some other requests to help with some initiatives.  And 
similar to the Medicaid expansion and reform, significant progress was made with putting funds 
into some of the bigger policy, broader decisions.  She thinks reserving some of those funds for 
those kinds of things and putting more money out in the streets right now when dollars are tight.   
 
TRUSTEE SELBY requests staff to bring back a proposal at the November meeting.  The 
discussion on this can continue, and he fully agrees with both trustees in looking at some 
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package that would do some inflation-proofing and making some money available.  He would 
like to make some money available for staff to look at growing the programming activities a little 
bit beyond what the current budget is for this next year, as well. 
 
TRUSTEE COOKE asks if there was an inflation-proofing account that kind of went with the 
Permanent Fund and just decided to consolidate with the principal, because the whole idea of the 
Permanent Fund is that it would rise in accordance with inflation and improvement in the 
commitment. 
 
CHAIR DERR replies that $5 million was transferred maybe three years ago and set aside in a 
separate fund.  She states that ordinarily the money would go directly to the Permanent Fund.  
That was a one-time setaside that was done.   
 
TRUSTEE COOKE states that he thought, sort of by definition, the principal was inflation- 
proofed because it was with the Permanent Fund and could not be touched. 
 
MR. ABBOTT explains that it is protected against expenditure, but because of the way the 
earnings on that are handled, it does not naturally inflation-proof itself as an endowment or 
something else might do.  He states that it is something that staff will wrap into a 
recommendation that will be ready for the Finance Committee to review in October. 
 
CHAIR DERR thanks all and asks for any other comments.  There being none, she entertains a 
motion for adjournment. 
 
TRUSTEE EASLEY makes a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
 
TRUSTEE MICHAEL seconds. 
 
There being no objection, the motion is approved. 
 
(Finance Committee adjourned at 1:55 p.m.) 
 
 


